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Success through Innovation 

Dear Parents and Community Members, 
 
Our students have been busy working on their 
plays. Students have been advised to start 
organising their costumes for their plays if they 
have not already done this. Parents are 
reminded not to go spending large amounts of 
money for these costumes. Simple costumes 
that can be put together using the clothing in 
most homes will usually be fine. 
 
This week our school has gone through an 
extensive audit. These audits occur in schools 
every few years. As a result of this, advise will 
be provided to the school resulting in us having 
to further improve some of our procedures. Any 
improvements expected of us will be 
implemented next year. 
 
 

Lucky Christmas Prizes 
 
Thank you to those families who 
have been donating gifts for the 
prize draws we do throughout the 
night at the Christmas Concert.   
 
We are still hoping to receive 

some more items that can be given away at the 
Christmas concert. 
 
Such items might include NEW (unused): 
tools, linen, bathroom supplies, kids toys, 
big kids toys, family games, kitchen items, 
handy items, gadgets, nick-knacks, 
ornaments, plants, CDs / DVDs, new 
electrical items or services with a value 
amount. Eg. Car Wash & Clean. 
 
 
 
 
 

NO CANTEEN on MONDAY or FRIDAY 
 

Due to construction works going on at the 
school at present our canteen will NOT be open 
on Friday 7th December or Monday 10th 
December. 

 
Year 6 Farewell 

 
Our year 6 farewell is on Monday night (17th 
December). Invitations will be sent home today. 
 

2019 Captain Positions 
 
Our 2019 Captains will be announced at the 
year 6 farewell or at the end of year assembly. 
Best of luck to all those who would dearly like 
and deserve these positions.  
 

Chickens for FREE! 
 
It is getting to that time of year when we give our 
chickens away. We have a number of hens and 
roosters to give away to any of our families who 
would like to take them. 
 
If you are interested in taking some or all of 
these, please contact the school. We will give 
these away on a first in basis. 

Mr P Mason 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C NEWS 
 
Our next P&C Meeting will be TBA. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

Long Flat Community Christmas Tree 
 

The Christmas concert is planned 
for Friday 14th December at the 
school. All students from the 
school will be involved in singing 
and drama.  
The night will begin at 
5.30pm with a FREE 
community BBQ. This is 
being provided by the P & 
C. 

 
The performance will kick off at approximately 
6.30pm. Students from both the Primary school 
and the Pre-school will be performing. 
 
At the end of the night there will be supper 
(please bring a plate to share—
preferably with food on it) and Santa will 
visit to give the students gifts. A note will be 
coming home to parents so you know what 
needs to be done to organise a surprise for your 
child(ren).  
 
LUCKY Christmas Tickets will become 
available in a few weeks. In the meantime, we 
would like you to send in items that would make 
good prizes for the many ticket draws we do at 
the Christmas concert.  
 
Such items might include NEW (unused): 
tools, linen, bathroom supplies, kids toys, 
big kids toys, family games, kitchen items, 
handy items, gadgets, nick-knacks, 
ornaments, plants, CDs / DVDs, new 
electrical items or services with a value 
amount. Eg. Car Wash & Clean. 
 
In general, these items should be new items 
that have been sitting around the house 
unopened for some time as they were never 
really needed. They might have originally 
been some type of gift or an e-bay bargain 
that you never actually used.  
 
The more items we have donated, the more 
chances people will have of winning a LUCKY 
Christmas Prize. Please send them into the 
school anytime before Friday 30th 
November. 
 
 
 

Coming Events 

14 Dec Community Christmas 
Tree  

17 Dec Year 6 Farewell dinner 
(invite) 

18 Dec Special Assembly 

19 Dec Last day of  school for  
students 2018 

29 Jan 
2019 

First day of  2019 school 
year for staff 

30 Jan First day of  2019 school 
year for students in Years 
1 to 6 

31 Jan First day of  2019 school 
year for kindergarten 

Canteen Roster 

  

  

  

  

NO Canteen until next year 


